
ROWTON ROUND UP 

 

ROWTON PARISH COUNCIL  NOVEMBER 2019 

Please visit our website www.rowtonparishcouncil.org.uk for details and agendas of meetings, 

minutes, news and contact details of your local Parish Councillors and Clerk. Thank you. 

 

 

You are invited to 
Carols on the Green 

Thursday 12 December 

At 6.30pm 

Come along and enjoy the 
Carols, Mulled Wine and 

Mince Pies 

Beside the Christmas Tree 
on the Green  
(near Rowton Hall 
Hotel gate) 

 

 Bring a torch -   
it makes reading the words 
much easier! 

TIDYING THE GREEN 

Would any residents like to join the small 
group of volunteers who keep the area 
around the Memorial Stone neat and 
tidy? It's not an onerous task - it's just a 
matter of pulling up any weeds around 
the stone and trimming the shrubs when 
necessary. We don't cut the grass or do 
any other heavier jobs. Please get in 
touch with the Clerk or the liaison  
Councillor Paul Shannon if you are 
interested. We will then ask you to read 
and agree to the risk assessment and 
manual handling guide in order to  
comply with our insurance conditions. 



Please contact any of our 
Parish Councillors regarding 
any issues of concern 

Paul Shannon - Chair 332871 
Bob Knight - 336236 
Glenys Harrison - 336234 
Peter Thomas - 07786442628 
Howard Hopwood - 748346 
Michael Smythe- 
07824644934 

Or telephone the Parish 
Clerk, Christine Davies on 
335996 or email  
rowtonclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

Meetings are held bi-monthly  
at the Rowton Methodist 
Church, Moor Lane 

Our next meeting is on  
Monday 13 January 2020 

Meetings start at 7.30pm and 
we have a 15 minute public 
forum where you can speak 
about any items on the 
agenda or raise any matters 
of concern. 

The Rowton/Christleton A41 Pelican Crossing  
Campaign Group is a group of residents who aim to petition Cheshire 
West & Chester Council (CWAC) to install a pelican crossing on the A41 in the 
vicinity of Rowton Bridge Road/Rowton Lane junction. We have made great  
progress this year and have really come together as a community to support this 
initiative. Together we have collected over 400 signatures via both our online 
petition  (http://tiny.cc/d6as6y) and paper petition, please do sign if you haven't  
already! In September CWAC conducted a 12 hour survey which counted both 
the number of pedestrians crossing and the volume of traffic, for which we are 
awaiting the results. Currently we are obtaining letters of support from local  
businesses and organisations which together with the petitions, we will  
formally submit to CWAC early November for their review. If you are interested in joining our 
campaign group, please get in touch at rowtoncrossing@gmail.com  

POLICE  Emergency 999 - Non Emergency 101 To report a crime anonymously report crime and other concerns that do not require 
an emergency response 

DO YOU KNOW WHO TO  
CONTACT IF YOU HAVE A  
POWER CUT? 

105 IS THE 
NUMBER TO 
CALL 
 
It’s free of 
charge and 
will put you through to your  
local network operator who can 
give you help and advice 

 

 

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

Police: Emergency: 999    Non-Emergency 101 

To report a crime anonymously “Crimestoppers” on 

0800 555 111. Your Cheshire West Councillors are 

Cllr Stuart Parker Tel: 01244 300250/07773800736 

stuart.parker@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 

Cllr Mark Williams (Lord Mayor of Chester) 

mark.williams@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 

Rowton Rainbows  
Rowton Rainbow guides is a group for 5-7 year old 

girls who meet once a week during term time at 

Rowton Methodist Church, Moor Lane.  

Meetings on Tuesday evening 6-7pm include talks, 

crafts, singing, games and food! For more 

information regarding enrolling on the  

waiting list or to  volunteer to help at our local unit 

please contact the Girl Guiding UK website: 

www.girlguiding.org.uk or call 0800 169 5901. 

MOBILE  

LIBRARY! 

This very  

valuable  

service is  available to all residents. 

The Library stops outside the Lodge at 

Rowton Hall Hotel between 10.35am 

to 11.05am. Its next visit is on   

Wednesday 2 December and  

thereafter every 3 weeks. Use it or 

lose it! (No service on 23/12/19) 

mailto:rowtoncrossing@gmail.com

